
PACT AGM - Friday September 27th 2019 
7pm at Penrith Parish Centre
Present
Directors: John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Philip Sturgess (Treasurer) Chris Cant, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Lucy Teather, Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson
Other members:  Jaki Bell, Peter Clarke, Joan Robinson, Caroline Heathfield
Others:   Lucy Storer, George Freeman, Linda Clarke, Graham Hewitt, Jennifer Ray, Frances Quinn, Paddy Palmer, Derek Hurton, Dawn Hurton, Sean Ruane, Andy Lloyd, Cecilia McCabe, Tim Clarke, Ann Clarke, Tania Barnes, Daniel Fyles, Karen Fyles, Viv Lewis, Richard Henry, Clare Morris
1
Apologies for absence
Sally Shenton, John Johnson, Joanne Pattinson, Ron Kenyon, Virginia Taylor, Dori Henderson, Graham Exton
2
Receipt of Accounts 

The Treasurer presented the accounts for the year ended 31/3/19. The accounts have been inspected and the report prepared once again by Jo Heeley, who has not made any charge for this work. Jo will submit the accounts to HMRC and Christine will submit them to the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA). 
Geoff Rockliffe-King proposed accepting the accounts and Chris Cant seconded, all agreed.

Thanks were expressed to the Treasurer for the accounting period, Bill White, the new Treasurer Philip Sturgess and Jo Heeley for their work in preparing the accounts. We ask Christine to write to Jo to pass on our thanks.

3
Chairman’s Report 

John Bodger presented his report for the year (attached). 
4
Election of Directors
Virginia Taylor stepped down from her role as a Director during this year when she became leader of Eden District Council and Bill White stepped down as he retired and left the area. We thank them both for their contributions. In March Philip Sturgess was co-opted as a director to take over the Treasurer’s role from Bill.
APPOINTMENT OF THREE DIRECTORS

One Director already co-opted to replace Bill White – Philip Sturgess 

Longest-serving Director stepping down but happy to be re-elected – Peter Simpson

One vacancy to replace Virginia Taylor – Tania Barnes was nominated
All were proposed by Malcolm Carruthers, seconded by Peter Clarke and unanimously appointed. 
Tania Barnes’s application for membership was accepted.
5
Election of Officers (elected by the board members)
Chairman: John Bodger, Treasurer: Philip Sturgess, Secretary: Christine Sutherland. 

All were proposed by Malcolm Carruthers, seconded by Chris Cant and elected unopposed.  
6
Updates on some current PACT projects (Chris Cant)
Repair cafes in Penrith on the 2nd Saturday of each month – thanks to Eden Arts for the free use of the room. Repair cafés also starting in other towns, there has been one in Appleby and will be one in Shap on October 6th.  

Proposed new project for 2020 to encourage more vegetable growing in Eden, working with community groups and farmers.
The meeting was followed by a social evening with shared supper and music provided by Tom Corda-Stanley and a film presented by Joan Robinson: ‘Laura’s story’.
The next PACT Board Meeting/ informal meeting will be on Wednesday October 16th at 3 Sand Croft Penrith CA11 8BB at 7.30pm.
